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This is a prose year for 300-400!  We will conquer those Gauls…
Welcome to all of the new families, and welcome back to all of the returning families! 
New families:  Please visit www.lonepineclassical.com for policy details and other information.
We have many exciting things happening this year – I look forward to beginning in August!  
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NOTA BENE
Everyone - SURVEY:  Please return the Survey (last page of this newsletter) by August 1.  The survey will confirm your enrollment in your desired course.  I will use it to ensure that my records are up to date and to assess Convention interest.  (Yes, even if this is your 4th year of Latin, please return the survey!)
Everyone - Early Payment:  If you wish to send fall tuition during the summer, please check that the total is correct.  Fall tuition is not due until September 7 (after the second week of classes).  Discounts:  
$30 sibling discount for each student after the first from the same family
If you have already paid the $25 materials fee, deduct $25 from your tuition balance  
· Typical Latin 100 fall tuition:  $225 - $25 materials fee paid = $200
· Typical Latin 200-400 fall tuition:  $225 
· Typical sibling tuition:  $225 - $30 sibling discount = $195 (if -$25 materials fee paid, then $170)
RETURNING students:  The materials fee is a one-time fee for new students.  You do NOT need to send a $25 materials fee before classes begin.  (This also applies to new students from returning families.)
The NEW Advanced Placement (AP) Latin is coming!  We will offer the NEW AP Latin syllabus (Caesar/Vergil) in 2012-2013.  (That is the first year that the College Board gives the new AP exam.)
Latin 200 and 300/400 students:  I am sending a summer review assignment via email in the next week; please let me know if you do not receive it.

Books and Materials for 2011-2012:
· Latin 100-200:  Please purchase the Orberg book  (http://tinyurl.com/293nqzj) 
Downloaded files and a blue book (Colloquia Personārum) will be provided.  

The download link will be emailed and the blue book should arrive in the mail by August 15.
· Latin 300/400 Prose:  

A Caesar book and a Cicero book, both of which will be mailed to you by August 15.

Per the vote, please PURCHASE this book for our grammar review: http://tinyurl.com/4387ap5
This is the newest Wheelock’s Latin, 6th ed. REVISED.  It is ON SALE FOR $13.92 as of 6/12!!!

NEW Latin 100 and 200 students:  Please be sure that the following registration steps are complete.
1)   Please send the Survey (at the end of this newsletter) and the $25 materials fee ($26 if via Paypal), if you have not yet sent it.   The Survey and Materials Fee are due AUGUST 1 (this applies to new Latin 300/400 students as well).
2) Please thoroughly read the FAQ and Policies pages on  www.lonepineclassical.com 

3) Purchase the Latin 100 and 200 textbook:   Link:  http://tinyurl.com/293nqzj
You do NOT need to purchase any ancillaries; most are included in the course materials.
!!!! As of June 12, 2011, the textbook is on sale for $13.98!  

This is the book you will use for both Latin 100 AND Latin 200!!!
3)   Plan to attend the New Student Meeting on THURSDAY AUGUST 18, 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. Mountain Time (8:00 – 9:30 p.m. Eastern).  See “Online Directions” later in this newsletter.  Email me if you have not received a login/password from Electa by August 15.
ATTN Returnees:  NEW Policies - These are the newest additions to the FAQ/Policies page.

1)  All homework that needs to be submitted by email should be sent in the body of an email message, not as an attachment.  Copy and paste your work from your original document.  (Unless, of course, it is a large project such as the Latin 200 journals, Latin 300 Ciceronian speeches, or a translation in which you need to preserve the formatting.)

2) Students who sign up for a tutoring slot with Grace, and then do not attend (or give less than 48 hours’ notice in cancelling, or arrive more than 10 minutes late for the 30-minute time slot) will be charged a $10 “No Show” fee, which will go to the Convention Scholarship fund.

3) Tuition:  Fall semester tuition is due September 7.  Spring semester tuition is due January 22.  For those making monthly payments:  The first monthly payment is due September 7, then on the 15th of each month from October-May.  Student Electa accounts will expire on the 16th of any month in which tuition is not paid, or the day after tuition is due (Sep 8, Jan 23) for those paying by the semester.  (Payment by the semester is encouraged – it certainly reduces paperwork!  Next year there may be a small administration fee for the monthly payment plan.)
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Save These Dates
New Student/Parent Orientation Meeting:  Thursday, August 18, 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. Mountain Time.
First Week of Class:  Week of August 22nd  
NATIONAL LATIN EXAM: 
Quiz Bowl Review:  Saturday March 10th, 11 a.m. Mountain Time.  (See calendar:  11 a.m. for 
Latin 300/400 (and then they stay to go through the 200 syllabus, which is fair game for the 300/400 NLE), 11:20 a.m. for Latin 200 (then 200/300/400 stay for 100 review), 11:40 a.m. for Latin 100, and quiz bowl for everyone from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m.
National Latin Exam:  Monday March 12th.  Everyone MUST take and mail it (physically take 
it in to the post office to get it postmarked; they’re very picky about it) on this date.
CoJCL State Convention:  The Convention dates are April 12-13, 2012, at the YMCA camp in Estes Park, Colorado (for all Latin students age 12 and older).  There is a Pre-Convention Meeting at my house (email me for the address) from 4 p.m. until 8:30/9 p.m. on Wednesday, April 11.  There are no Latin classes or Help Sessions on Wednesday 4/11 or Thursday 4/12.
End-of-year awards party:  Likely a date in late May/early June during the regular Help Session time.
Holidays & End of Class:  We do take very short breaks for the high-school courses – we need to cover a great deal of material before the March NLE.  No Class:  Nov 24, Dec 23 – Jan 1 (resume Jan 2), April 11 – 13 (due to Convention), May 28.  Classes may occasionally be cancelled if I am ill.  I’ve found that it works better for us to continue with our regular schedule around other holidays, since many of our families travel at different times of the year (there is no common “spring break” week).  Students may always watch class recordings after traveling or observing other holidays.  Email me for due date extensions as needed.
We end class for the year when our syllabus is completed.  This is usually mid-May for Latin 300/400, mid to late May for Latin 200, and late May for Latin 100.  Dates will be announced in May.  Please block out your calendars through May 31, just to be safe. 
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2011-2012 CLASS SCHEDULES
All times are MOUNTAIN Time.  
Please add two hours for Eastern time, and subtract one hour for Pacific time.

Latin 100:  Mondays and Wednesdays, 7:00 – 8:15 a.m.

Latin 200:  Mondays and Wednesdays, 8:15 – 9:30 a.m.

Latin 300/400 Prose:  Tuesdays and Thursdays, 8:00 – 9:15 a.m.

Help session (100-200):  Thursdays, 6 – 7 p.m. 
Individual Tutoring Slots (see FAQ for more info):  
Tuesday, 9:30 – 10 a.m.


Tuesday, 10 – 10:30 a.m.

Wednesday, 12:30 – 1 p.m.

Wednesday, 1 – 1:30 p.m.
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Online Classroom, Gradebook, and Quia

All Latin 100-400 students MUST have working microphones!  

To Attend a Class:  Please go to your class Quia page, and follow the directions to log in to eLecta.  Before the first class session, new students will receive (via email FROM ELECTA) a username and password – please write it down; you’ll need it often!  Please CHANGE YOUR ELECTA PASSWORD before the first week of classes ends; create a strong password using at least one number or symbol and at least one capitalized letter.

Quia pages:  Used for the homework calendar, quizzes/tests, and review games.
 (Click “View Calendar” – in the top right corner – to find homework)

· Latin 100:  http://www.quia.com/pages/kkarppinen/latin100
· Latin 200:  http://www.quia.com/pages/kkarppinen/latin200
· Latin 300/400 Prose:  http://www.quia.com/pages/kkarppinen/300400prose
You will need a username and password for Quia, which I will email you by mid-August.  

Let me know if you do not have one by the orientation meeting date. 

To Watch a Recorded Class:  

Recordings are posted for ~1 month then deleted, unless I receive a request to leave them up.

1) Go to:  http://lonepineclassicalschool.e-lectazone.com/
2) Click on "Recorded Sessions" (on the left side), and log in when prompted.

3) Watch the recording!  (You may also download it to watch later.)

Engrade:  Our online gradebook.

I will send you a username and directions to log in AFTER SEPTEMBER 7 (Fall tuition due date).
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Latin 100 – “Hybrid” Option

Students in all classes have the option to attend as a “regular” student ($225/semester) or to “audit” the class ($100/semester).  Auditing students watch recorded classes and have access to all materials, but do not attend the help session or receive email support, and do not receive grades.

Hybrid Option:  If Latin 100 is full (and it currently is), Latin 100 students may select a “hybrid” option for $175/semester.  In this option, you would watch recorded classes (as the auditing students do), but you WOULD be able to attend the help session, WOULD be able to ask me questions via email, WOULD be able to sign up for private tutoring sessions with our resident tutor (Grace), and WOULD have your work graded (by me).  This option is ideal for students who have a time conflict with the course, or who are waitlisted and wish to fully participate in the course (to be ready to claim a seat when one becomes available).  You would have all privileges that regular students do (national memberships, take the National Latin Exam, receive credit for the course, etc.), except attending the class sessions live.  

Please return your survey ASAP with the “hybrid” option selected to claim a seat!
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Latin Tutoring (FREE!  One-on-one!)
Grace Clark, entering Latin 400 Prose, is again offering four 30-minute tutoring slots per week to Latin 100 and 200 students.  (She is great!)  Please email her (mhclark@bellsouth.net) ONE WEEK before your desired tutoring session – not any earlier!  Please see the FAQ for policies, but here are those to n.b.:

· Students may sign up for a session one week before it is scheduled to take place (no earlier). Yes, you may email Grace up until the session actually begins to claim it, if unclaimed. (Check the Quia calendar to see which sessions are unclaimed.)
· Students may sign up for only one session at a time.

· Students who miss their session (or give less than 48 hours notice for a cancellation) will be asked to contribute $10 to the Convention Scholarship fund.

· Session days and/or times can NOT be changed.
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Fundraisers (CONVENTION & Scholarship) (
BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
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Please, please help us build our Convention and Scholarship funds by participating!

HOW TO HELP:  There are many different ways!
1) Collect the physical Box Tops coupons found on products you purchase.  A complete list can be found at:  http://www.boxtops4education.com  (Mail them to me when convenient.)
Products that surprised me:  Boise paper, selected Cottonelle / Scott / Kleenex paper products, some Avery office products, some Brita water filter products, Ziploc products, Hefty trash bags

2) Register with http://www.boxtops4education.com as a Lone Pine supporter.  It’s free and easy.  I don’t generally offer extra credit, right?  Well, I will give 2 extra points to each student who has a parent register with the Box Tops site.  (This is a summer newsletter “Easter Egg”!) Email me to claim your points.  
3) Shop online through the Box Tops website’s Marketplace, and earn us e-BoxTops!  They will credit us a certain # of Box Tops when you make a purchase at one of many, many online stores.  (These are sites you are likely shopping already!)  The Box Tops only apply to online purchases, not in-store purchases, I believe.  Visit the Box Tops site first, log in, then enter the merchant sites through the BoxTops site.

Some Marketplace merchants (please see http://www.boxtops4education.com for the full list):

BARNES AND NOBLE, 1-800-Flowers, Back to Basics Toys, BEST BUY, Cabela’s, Circuit City, Crate & Barrel, DELL, Eddie Bauer, EXPEDIA, GAP, Harry & David, Highlights (the magazine), HOME DEPOT, HP, ITUNES, JCPenney, Kohl’s, Land’s End, OfficeMax, Old Navy, Patagonia, PetSmart, Sam’s Club, Sears, Snapfish, Stapes, TARGET, The Apple Store, The Children’s Place, The Container Store, THINK GEEK (great T-shirts and fun gifts for us geeks!), Walgreens, Walmart, Zoobooks.  
History:  2007 was our record-setting year for fundraisers.  Our 2007 fundraiser (Domino’s Pizza coupon cards) yielded $200 for individual student fees and $350 for scholarships toward 2008 tuition!  At the awards party, one $150, one $100, and two $50 scholarships were awarded to students who held the highest grades in their respective classes.  Since 2007, we have not even come close to that level of funding.  I’m hoping that this year we can fund one Convention Scholarship.   Our Latin Club officers will be working on fundraisers – please watch for emails and participate as best you can!
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Lone Pine FRINGE BENEFITS
What other opportunities do Lone Pine students have?

Math:  Through our Homeschool Association (all Lone Pine families are members), you may register for accounts with IXL (www.ixl.com), a useful math website, for $7/year.  Please contact me to join our “math class.”  The Lone Pine Homeschool Association, to further its goals of helping our students succeed in Latin and math, sponsors a “math class” that consists of IXL membership.  We hope to offer math competitions and online math gaming sessions (e.g. Equations) in future years.  Please do NOT post this offer to email lists; it is not a public offer.  If you have an interested friend who wishes to join our Homeschool Association (membership is free) to be eligible to join our math class, please contact me.

National Tests:  Lone Pine students can register for any of these tests (they’re all optional).  I will send out a registration email in late September.  Each test usually costs ~$6.
National Mythology Exam - Sponsored by Excellence Through Classics (ETC)
Medusa Mythology Exam – www.medusaexam.org
National Roman Civilization Exam (online) – www.njcl.org, click on the “online testing” tab

National Classical Etymology Exam (online) – www.njcl.org, click on the “online testing” tab
Exploratory Latin Exam (for students not yet in Latin 100) - Sponsored by ETC
CHESS!   Zachary Bekkedahl, of Chessmates (www.chessmatesfc.com) offers Chess classes in an Electa classroom.  Zachary is a former Lone Pine Latin student who attended Convention, once upon a time. (
Please contact Zachary (info@chessmatesfc.com) for information about his classes. 

HomeGrown Romans (our Latin Club):  All Latin students are members of our Latin Club.  Our officers for 2011-2012 are:


Jordyn Pair, Consul Prīma (president) – She makes sure that we hold four events/year (an event of her choice, which is a movie night this summer), perhaps a fall event, the NLE-Review Quiz Bowl on March 10 [run by Ms. K.], CONVENTION!, and the End-of-Year Awards Party in late May / early June.  Watch for event announcements!  A few events are in-person (in northern Colorado), but most are online.

Liesl Jensen, Consul Secunda (vice-president) – She is in charge of all things Convention.  Liesl will be encouraging you to attend, and making sure that we’re prepared for all events (skit, Certamen, arts/handicrafts, Olypika, and perhaps a catapult this year).  (Send Liesl script ideas ASAP!)
Laura Harris, Secretary / Scrība – She will be coordinating a quarterly newsletter, the first of which is now posted on the Lone Pine site!  If you like to draw, write, or create something fun in the course of your Latin homework (or hear any fascinating Latin news), please ask me for her email address.
Dallas Noble – Treasurer / Aerarī Praefectus – She will be encouraging you to collect and mail in your Box Tops!  See the end of the Survey [last page of this newsletter] for my address; Box Tops are mailed to me, and I send them in batches to the facility in Minnesota.  We may do other fundraisers.
Other benefits described elsewhere in this newsletter:
National Latin Honor Society (included in tuition), for students who qualify 

National Latin Exam (included in tuition)

Latin Tutoring!  You can sign up for a free (included in tuition) tutoring session with our Latin tutor, Grace (a Latin 400 Prose student).  She offers four 30-minute sessions per week. 
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National Latin Exam
The NLE (www.nle.org) has been offered since 1977.  Recently, over 138,000 students registered to take the NLE – from all 50 states and many other countries, including:  Australia, Bulgaria, Canada, China, Italy, Japan, Korea, Mexico, New Zealand, Poland, the United Kingdom and Zimbabwe.  The top 38% of all students won awards.  40 of our students won awards this year – that’s ~89% of our students who took the exam!  Those are excellent results!
From our website:  Taking the NLE in March is a great way to get "official" proof of your Latin skills, a fun challenge, a way to compete with Latin students worldwide (from the comfort of your home!), and a chance for you to win medals, awards, and/or scholarships. An NLE award is a GREAT addition to your resume or college applications! 

Overall Summary as of Spring 2011:
159 exams have been taken (over a 7-year period). 141 awards have been received (88%)!
71 gold, 44 silver, 15 magna cum laude, 11 cum laude.  Great work, everyone!

2011 NLE Awards

40 of 45 students (~89%) received an award -- Optimē!

2011 Summary:  45 took the exam, and 40 received awards! 18 gold (including 4 perfect papers), 16 silver, 2 magna cum laude, 4 cum laude. 

Perfect Paper plus Gold Medal:  Talya K, Matthew H, Dallas N, Craig M

Gold Medal:  Talya K, Matthew H, Dallas N, Zoe M, Stephanie S, Sarah B, Mathew W, Daniel G, Laura H, Nicole P, Craig M, David B, Jay G-H, Jim B, Liesl J, Grace C, Ryan B, Andrew P

Silver Medal:  Kennedy R, Andrew B, Michael K, Devin V, Anna B, Jacob G, Adam K, Mary Grace T, Ben W, Nora G, Hannah McC, Zachary B, James P, Lauren Z, Jordyn P

Magna Cum Laude Awards:  Melissa L, Amanda J

Cum Laude Awards:  David Z, Alouette G, Henry L, Jonathan B
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National Latin Honors Society
Congratulations to our students who were inducted this year!  This is a pure “resume-builder” – students maintaining an A (93%) in their Latin course during first semester are nominated based upon citizenship and scholarship.  The student does not have any obligations as a member.  
This year’s 24 inductees were:  Sarah B., Anna B., Andrew B., Ryan B., Zachary B., David B., Grace C., Jay G-H, Daniel G., Laura H., Matthew H., Liesl J., Michael K., Talya K., Adam K.,  Zoe M., Dallas N., Jordyn P., Andrew P., Nicole P., Stephanie S., Mathew W., David Z., Lauren Z.

All students (Latin 100-400) are eligible for ’11-‘12 – try to maintain your “A” from Day 1!
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Junior Classical League / CONVENTION!!!!!!!
Last year was our fifth year participating in JCL; students were registered at both the national level (National Junior Classical League) and state level (Colorado Junior Classical League).  The state convention (4/7/11 – 4/8/11) was a lot of fun, and good motivation to study!  I very much hope that we will have a sizeable group participate again this year.  All students who are able to travel to Colorado for Thurs-Fri April 12-13, 2012 are strongly encouraged to participate!  You must be age 12 or older by the convention date (facility rules; they say “No exceptions, even if your birthday is the next day!”). 

Please ask if interested – I can put you in contact with students who participated this year, if you wish.  I do think that it’s well worth the plane ticket; it’s quite a unique experience!   Colorado is a fun place to visit in the spring – you may wish to make it your family’s Spring Break trip!  The convention is held right next to Rocky Mountain National Park, and there are many places near or at the convention site for families to stay.

Convention Preview:  (General schedule from past years.)

Wednesday:  Arrive in Colorado, if from out of state.  
4:00 p.m. - Gather at my home for dinner, orientation, and evening activities (including Certamen prep!).
(This meeting is mandatory for everyone attending Convention, whether you flew in alone or are traveling with your family.)
Thursday:

8 a.m. – Arrive at the YMCA camp, check in (put things in dorm rooms), submit art projects.

9 a.m. – General Assembly, Athletic (Olympics) competitions, lunch (cafeteria), possibly free 

time to use YMCA camp facilities or time to look at art exhibits.

12:30 p.m. – Academic tests, performing arts competitions (watch or participate), possibly free time to 

use YMCA camp facilities or time to look at art exhibits – or to prepare for Certamen!

5 p.m. – Dinner & get ready for Certamen

6 p.m. – Certamen!  (Lasts until 9ish) – Compete and/or observe.  (Initial rounds in different cabins.)

9:30 p.m. – Assembly in main auditorium (final Certamen contest between 3 top teams) and a social event:  skits, talent show, or dance.

11:30 p.m. – Go to dorm rooms; check-in with chaperones.

Friday:

8 a.m. – Breakfast!

9 a.m. – Watch catapult contest.

9:30 a.m.  to 11:30 a.m. – Awards / Closing Ceremony

Friday Afternoon:  We usually have lunch at a local restaurant and tour Rocky Mountain National Park (and the tourist town Estes Park).  If you traveled alone, return to Fort Collins with us to spend the night with a local host family; fly home Saturday morning.

Student comments from past years:

Jay says:  To all you who are considering coming to convention: Come! Not only is it great fun, but you get to meet your classmates. also, it builds very good team spirit!

Connor says:  Convention was fun, it was great to meet people in real life and it got me very enthused about Latin again.

David says:  Latin convention was quite possibly the most fun part of the entire year! I thoroughly enjoyed it: it was a very useful, enjoyable, and worthwhile experience! Thank you for giving us the opportunity to attend!

Nathan says:  Latin Convention was definitely the highlight of my Latin year, even the exams there were fun to do. I had a great time.

Nora says: It was cool to get to meet the other kids that you'd only seen typing in chat, and if you've never been to Colorado it's nice to see it while you're there too.

Liesl says: I loved convention! I really enjoyed getting to meet people. I learned a lot and had fun.  And to people who are thinking about going to convention: Go! It's really fun to meet all the people you've only talked to over internet to.

Amanda says:  It's a really good decision to make, to come to Convention. You meet so many new people, and see so much cool stuff. …I remember seeing elk quietly sitting and looking at us while walking to breakfast, and falling into the snow, because I'd never seen that much snow before in my life and didn't know how to deal with it. Convention is basically a chance to talk to cool people for several days about Latin, sleep in unlikely places, and see snow. Does it get any better?
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Traveling Alone to Convention – REQUIREMENTS:

Logistics:  We arrange airport pickup on Wednesday and dropoff on Saturday for those traveling alone (I rent a van), and find host families for the students to stay with before/after the convention, if desired (my house is the default; we’ll ask other local Lone Pine families to host students if we run out of space).  Students need to bring money for Wednesday lunch, Friday lunch and dinner, and snacks/souvenirs – everything else is included in the Convention fee or provided by Lone Pine volunteers (transportation, lodging, and Wednesday dinner, Thursday 3 meals, Friday and Saturday breakfast).

N.B.:  Please email me BEFORE BOOKING FLIGHTS.  We need to coordinate flight times so that there is just one airport pickup and dropoff.  Students need to arrive on Wednesday before 1:30 p.m. and leave Saturday after 11 a.m.  
AGES:  Students are welcome to fly alone if they are old enough to avoid their airline’s “unattended minor” categorization (which varies – please check with your airline).  I can pick up students at the airport, but cannot meet “unattended minors” at their gates.  Students traveling alone MUST have a cell phone to call me when they arrive and to call their parents as needed (and to check in daily).

SAFETY:  This year, I am again asking one parent of each student traveling alone to read Chapters 1-6, 8-10, and 16 of Protecting the Gift by Gavin DeBecker, ISBN 0-385-33309-9. This book is a safety manual of sorts - not religious, not political; I read it in its entirety in about two hours.  Please share information with your students and discuss the material as you see fit, and have your STUDENTS take the Quia quiz labeled “Safety” at the bottom of their Quia page.  The quiz covers the “Survival Signals” chart on page 65, “Signals of Denial” on page 28, and “Test of Twelve” on pages 92-93 (page numbers from the hardcover version).  Convention has always been incident-free and extremely safe and well-supervised, but I think that it’s good insurance to have discussed this material with your children before they travel alone. 
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Just for Fun
Someone from another school made the above piece of mail, by hand, for this year’s convention!

Latin, as English, has different words that are spelled similarly – or even the same (plus or minus some macrons, i.e. accent marks).  The sentence “malō malō mālō mālō” means:  “I prefer to be in an apple tree than to be a bad person in a bad situation.”  !!!
These are Latin words that do NOT mean what they mean in English:  it, sit, eat, fit, at, a
This Latin word DOES mean the same thing in English:  in

Can anyone add to these lists?
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Convention = Rocky Mountains…

Mandatory Fall 2011 Latin Survey
STUDENT NAME(S):  ______________________________________________________________ 

COURSE NAME(S):  _______________________________________
Course option chosen:  ____ regular student

___audit          ____ hybrid (Latin 100 only)
If Latin 100 hybrid (     ____ I am (or wish to be) on the waitlist for a regular seat

LATIN 100-400:  If 12 years or older by April 12, 2012:  
I ____will (>90% sure)     _____ MIGHT      ___will definitely NOT attend the Colorado state convention (in person; stay overnight in Estes Park, CO).  Please consider attending – it will be a memorable trip!!!  Mark your response above as if travel were paid for; i.e., would you go if you received the Convention scholarship?

National Latin Exam Date:  The test will be Monday March 12, 2012 (selected by the national committee).  Note any problems with this date:  ____________________________

The exam will be mailed to you, and you will need to take AND POSTMARK it on March 12!  

I  ___DO   ___DO NOT    have a webcam that I could use during class.  (Everyone needs a microphone.) 
I will use a _____PC   _____Mac  to attend class. 

 (The Mac version of the eLecta classroom lacks a few features, which they’re working to include.)
I  ____WILL    ____WILL NOT participate in the physical Box Tops program (collect Box Tops coupons and mail them to Ms. K. periodically).

I  ____WILL    ____WILL NOT participate in the ONLINE Box Tops program (check the list of many online vendors, such as Barnes and Noble and ThinkGeek.com, via the “Box Tops” links above, and use the Box Tops link to enter their sites).  (Please check the list!  I love ThinkGeek products – you’ll recognize many of my T-shirts...)

Latin 100-200:   I __can  ___cannot   attend the Thursday evening 6 – 7 p.m. (Mountain Time) help session.  (If not, please watch the recording before class begins the following Monday!)
Parents and Returning Students (Optional!):   Please write any comments that you wish me to post on the “Testimonials” page of the Lone Pine site:  _______________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________

=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=

Grātiās!

NEW Latin 100-400:
If physically mailing this survey, please include a $25 check for the materials, if not yet paid.

You may also submit this by email and use Paypal for the materials fee of $26 ($25 + $1 Paypal fee)  

(see www.lonepineclassical.com, “Payments” page)

Mailing Address:

Karen Karppinen / Lone Pine Classical School
1020 Argento Drive

Fort Collins, CO, 80521 
